New Carlisle Town Council
124 E. Michigan Street, New Carlisle, Indiana
General Meeting, February 9, 2013

President Colpitts called the meeting to order with Vice President Higgins, Council Member Gelow,
Council Member Vojtko and Clerk-Treasurer Sue Moffitt present. Absent was Council Member Carter.
Also in attendance were Pat Cummings and John Julian

President Colpitts read Ordinance #1265, an ordinance establishing an initial rate for town sewer
services for the purpose of storm water management, for the 2" reading in its entirety.

President Colpitts opened the floor for public comment on Ordinance #1265.
There was no public comment.

Council Member Vojtko questioned the charge being applied to all utilities bills as stated in the
ordinance.

John Julian responded that this issue should be handled with an administrative policy.

Sue explained that we do have many customers that have multiple utility bills for one residence such as
electric metered separately on garages and water metered separately for sprinkler systems. The current
wording could result in multiple storm water management charges to one residence.

Following much discussion, it was decided to amend the wording of the ordinance to clarify that only
those bills that include a sewer charge would have the storm water utility charge.

Council Member Vojtko moved to amend Ordinance 1265 Section 2, A and B to read only utility bills that
include a sewer charge would be charged a storm water utility charge. Motion seconded by Council
Member Gelow and passed 4-0.

Upon a motion by Council Member Vojtko and second by Vice President Higgins the meeting was
adjourned at 9:30 AM.

Ronald Colpitts, Council President

Attest:

Susan |. Moffitt, Clerk-Treasurer



